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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190221020
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I write to ask how many prisoners are serving sentences of 6 months or less, and of those, how many are serving sentences for crimes of violence against the person, or sexual offences.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it in the attached Table 1, which shows the prison population serving sentences of less than or equal to 6 months, by the specified offence groups; as at 31 December 2018 (latest currently available), England & Wales.

As we have said previously, short sentences are too often ineffective, provide little opportunity to rehabilitate offenders and lead to unacceptably high rates of reoffending.

That’s why we are exploring potential alternatives but this work is ongoing and we have reached no conclusions at this time.

Sentencing is a matter for independent judges, who take into account the full facts of each case. Whilst there is clear evidence showing community sentences, in some circumstances, are more effective than short prison sentences in reducing reoffending, sexual and violent offenders should expect to go to prison. We will always hold the most serious offenders in custody, and the Justice Secretary has been clear that will not change.
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